
UNITED STATES
   NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

    REGION I
475 ALLENDALE ROAD

KING OF PRUSSIA, PENNSYLVANIA 19406-1415 

August 17, 2005

Docket No. 03039608 License No. 45-19971-01

Lloyd A Tillman
Office Manager/Radiation Safety Officer
The Robert B. Balter Company
Dulles Airport, Gate 317 Access Road
P.O. Box 20004
Washington, DC 20041

SUBJECT: INSPECTION 03039608/2005001, THE ROBERT B. BALTER COMPANY

Dear Mr. Tillman:

This letter refers to your July 19, 2005 correspondence, in response to our June 7, 2005 letter. 
Thank you for informing us of the corrective and preventive actions documented in your letter. 
These actions will be examined during a future inspection of your licensed program.

We noted that you signed your letter as the Radiation Safety Officer (RSO).  The NRC currently
lists another individual as named RSO on your license in Amendment No. 8, issued July 8,
2004.  In accordance with our discussion on August 2, 2005, you are the new RSO and you
plan to submit an amendment request to change Condition No. 11 of your license to reflect your
appointment as soon as possible.

Your cooperation with us is appreciated.

Sincerely,

Original signed by John D. Kinneman

John D. Kinneman, Chief
Security and Industrial Branch
Division of Nuclear Materials Safety

cc:
District of Columbia
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